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Press statement
Secretary General, Fabrice Demarigny, to leave CESR

The current mandate for the Committee of European Securities Regulators (CESR) Secretary General Mr Fabrice Demarigny, runs until the end of 2007.  Having served the Committee over the past 6 years, Mr Demarigny had indicated early this year to the incoming Chair, Mr Eddy Wymeersch, that he had decided not to apply for a third mandate of 3 years.  During the 25th meeting of CESR Chairs, in Dresden on 24 and 25 May 2007, CESR confirmed this decision.

In a short statement regarding his decision, Mr Demarigny, said:

“It has been a great privilege to contribute to the establishment of CESR under the Lamfalussy process as endorsed by the Heads of States and Government, the European Parliament and the European Commission.  As Secretary General, I have had the unique opportunity to participate in, and witnessed first hand, the enormous progress made by CESR over the last 6 years. 

I am particularly thankful for what has been a unique chance to facilitate the creation of a genuine Single Market for financial services in the European Union.  The opportunity for me to contribute in my capacity as Secretary General, would not have been possible without the wholehearted support of the former and current Chairs and Vice-Chairs of CESR, and of all the members of the Committee, and for this, I am immensely grateful.  Furthermore, on a day-to-day basis, the task before me was made all the easier by the outstanding professionalism of the members of the Secretariat, and for this too, I would like to express my sincere thanks.  

A key element of the success of CESR to date, has been the great confidence entrusted in us by the EU Institutions and Members States, and the constructive commitment of all market participants to work closely with CESR to obtain the best results possible.  The completion of the Financial Services Action Plan (FSAP) has been an intense and successful phase for Europe. The fact that the last FSAP Directive (the MiFID) goes live in November and that the Lamfalussy process is reviewed by the end of this year, represents for me a perfect moment to change, confident in the knowledge that I leave CESR now on a very solid footing.”

Following this decision, Mr Demarigny will now intensify the process to shape his next career steps. 
Eddy Wymeersch, Chairman of CESR said

“Fabrice Demarigny has been an outstanding Secretary General and we have been very fortunate that he has been willing to serve the Committee over these past 6 years.  He has worked tirelessly to facilitate the development of CESR from its very earliest days, when CESR was a rather loose network known as FESCO, to its legal formalisation and existing role today as a key advisory Committee in the form of CESR.  As CESR’s reputation for reliable technical advice has grown, Fabrice Demarigny has continued as the lynchpin of the Committee, forging and strengthening the creation of EU regulatory networks to ensure the successful integration of the EU market.  Throughout his period as Secretary General, Fabrice has demonstrated his ability to manage a very rigorous technical portfolio and has demonstrated strategic vision coupled with strong diplomatic skills not only vis-a-vis the Members of CESR itself, but with the EU institutions and market participants as well.  The Committee understands that after 6 years, he might want to take up new challenges and make further progress in his career.  As CESR’s Chairman, I would like to publicly express my sincere thanks and congratulate him on all that he has achieved and wish him yet greater success in his next position.’ 
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